
HI-LINE & HOBBLES BCH

AUGUST 2025 MINUTES

The monthly meeƟng for the Hi-Line & Hobbles Back Country Horsemen Chapter 
was held on August 21, 2025.  MeeƟng was called to order by President Rod 
Unsworth.  Members present were Linda Hamrock, Jubal and Anna Myers, Tony 
Henrie, GarreƩ and Dani Macdonald, Brandi Drury, Jeff Nichols and Curt Jolly.

There were 19 people that parƟcipated in the Strawberry Reservoir ride.  

Rod spoke with Heather Thompson who advised that the 4-H members would 
aƩend a meeƟng in the winter months.

Morgan Hinton from DWR will be guiding our group ride in September.  Details to 
come.

For the October meeƟng we will have a veterinarian coming to speak.

November will be with Kelly Prestwich at Elberta.  History of mining in the area.

December will be the Christmas party.  Anna, Jubal and Curt are working on the 
arrangements.  Curt will secure the clubhouse in Linden for December 11.  Anna 
will have more details re the food soon.

Rod advised that the next few rides will be overnight camping rides.  Rod 
suggested we offer some closer rides to accommodate those that have small 
children at home or can’t do overnight rides for other reasons.  Suggested maybe 
Payson Canyon or Big Springs.

Curt discussed the Big Springs bridge project.  Brandi will GPS the bridge locaƟons.
We will have to build the bridges on site.  Suggested we pick one bridge project at 
a Ɵme to complete.

Jeff reminded everyone that the Antelope Island buffalo roundup is October 1, if 
anyone wants to register to ride.



Rod advised that Holly had designed a QR code for our chapter to use on 
handouts, etc.  We updated pamphlets we had on had with the new sƟckers.

MeeƟng finished with a video on horse anatomy.

MeeƟng adjourned.

Respecƞully submiƩed, 

Linda Hamrock, Secretary


